
 

Director Memorandum 21-137 

Date: August 3, 2021 Task: 87041 

Prepared By: Charles Thomas, Operations Manager 

Subject: Award of Construction Contract for the Secondary Treatment Improvements 
Project (STIP) at the Wochholz Regional Water Recycling Facility 

Recommendation: That the Board (1) award a construction contract to Metro Builders & 
Engineers Group for a sum not to exceed $759,686; and (2) adopt 
Resolution No. 2021-44 transferring funds within the Sewer Division as 
Transfer No. 01. 

 
The Secondary Treatment Improvements Project (STIP) at the Wochholz Regional Water 
Recycling Facility will involve the following project elements: 

• Removal of the IFAS media from the aeration tanks; 
• Replacement of the aeration tank coarse bubble diffusers with OTT fine bubble diffusers; 
• Replacement of the aeration air control valves and actuators; and 
• Replacement of the existing multistage centrifugal blowers with turbo blowers. 

 
On May 11, 2021, the Board approved the purchase of APG-Neuros turbo blowers for a sum not 
to exceed $700,745; and OTT fine bubble diffusers for a sum not to exceed $67,775.  At the same 
meeting, the Board authorized the District staff to solicit proposals for the removal of existing 
blower equipment and installation of the new equipment at the Wochholz Regional Water 
Recycling Facility (WRWRF), [Director Memorandum 21-085].  
 
The District received four proposals for demolishing/removing the existing equipment and 
installing the new equipment.  Following a review of the bids received, the District staff 
recommends awarding a construction contract to Metro Builders & Engineers Group for a sum 
not to exceed $759,686.  
 

 
 
Financial Impact 
 
The project will be paid for by the Sewer Fund, Infrastructure Reserves [G/L Account #03-000-
10311].    

$759,685

$898,800

$909,500

$1,828,375

Metro Builders and Engineers

Pacific Hydrotech

GSE Construction

Genesis Construction
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RESOLUTION NO. 2021-44 
 

RESOLUTION OF THE YUCAIPA VALLEY SEWER DISTRICT 
TRANSFERRING FUNDS WITHIN THE SEWER FUND AS  

TRANSFER NO. 01 FOR FISCAL YEAR 2022 
 
 
WHEREAS, the Yucaipa Valley Water District recognizes the importance of funding projects and 
programs within the District with funds set aside for this purpose, and  
 
WHEREAS, the Board of Directors has approved the construction contract with Metro Builders & 
Engineers Group for the Secondary Treatment Improvements Project (STIP) at the Wochholz 
Regional Water Recycling Facility [Director Memorandum No. 21-137]. 
 
WHEREAS, the equipment purchase associated with the Secondary Treatment Improvements 
Project (STIP) were approved in a separate resolution [Resolution 2021-24]. 
 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, the Board of Directors of the Yucaipa Valley Water District hereby 
RESOLVE, DETERMINE, and ORDER as follows: 
 
Section 1: Fund Transfer No. 1 in the amount of $759,686 from the Sewer Fund Infrastructure 

Reserves (03-000-10311) to fund the construction contract associated with the 
Secondary Treatment Improvements Project (STIP). 

 
PASSED, APPROVED and ADOPTED this 3rd day of August 2021. 
 
  YUCAIPA VALLEY WATER DISTRICT 

   
  Chris Mann, President Board of Directors 

   
ATTEST:   

   
Joseph B. Zoba, General Manager   
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